

NEVADA COUNTY LAND TRUST

February 2000

Vol. 8, Issue 1

### YEAR-ENDGIFTS OF LANDAND EASEMENTS PROVIDE MUCH TO BE GRATEFUL FOR

by Cheryl Belcher, Executive Director

### THE ADAM RYAN WILDLIFE PRESERVE - A JEWEL FOR ALTA SIERRA

Alta Brewer and her husband, Alan Thiesen, have donated a conservation easement to the Nevada County Land Trust for a wildlife preserve in Alta Sierra.

The easement, donated in late December of last year, covers 24 acres of a scenic 40-acre parcel along Alta Sierra Drive and Dog Bar Road..

Named for Alta and husband Alan's newborn son, the site has many heritage oaks and is fine birding habitat. Audubon members have monitored bluebird nesting boxes on the site for many years.

Current zoning could have permitted as many as 48 condominiums on the site. Now, thanks to the Brewer-Thiesen donation, the area will remain open space forever.

We are grateful to Alta and Alan for this marvelous gift. And we congratulate them on the birth of their son, Adam Ryan, on January 4, 2000.

### THE WOODPECKER WILDLIFE PRESERVE - A WONDERFUL YEAR-END GIFT

Bill Nickerl, Steve Lund and Ed McSweeney gave the Land Trust and the entire community a great holiday gift when they donated fee title ownership of a 28acre parcel on Banner Mountain to the Land Trust.

You probably recognize the names of these special donors. Bill is on the board of Directors of the

continued on p. 7

# DON'T MISS IT! 5TH ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP LUNCHEON

You are invited to attend our 5th annual Membership Luncheon on Thursday, March 23, from 11 am to 1:30 pm at the Miners Foundry in Nevada City.

Meet Board members, learn about our newest projects first-hand from Lands Committee Chair Andy Cassano, enjoy a great meal and be prepared to bid on our irresistible silent auction and raffle items.

For starters, consider spending a week at an Oahu North Shore Vacation Condo... or enhancing your library with an autographed book by Gary Snyder, Julie Carville, Michael Graf, or Hank Meals and Susan Lamela... or decorating your walls with an exquisite framed photograph by local photographers David McKay, Kathy Whipple Wong, Molly Good or Steve Solinsky. These items and more will be available for auction or raffle.

You will receive an invitation in the mail later this month. Don't delay -- make your reservation early, as space is limited. Lunch is only \$15.00. We hope to see you there!

| IN THIS ISSUE                   |   |
|---------------------------------|---|
| Membership List                 | 3 |
| NCLT 2000 Events Calendar       | 4 |
| Treks Through Time Update       | Ć |
| News on Charitable Tax Planning | 7 |

Adam Ryan Wildlife Preserve

### NEVADA COUNTY LAND TRUST Trails, Parks & Open Space for our Community

418 Broad Street PO Box 2088 Nevada City, CA 95959 530-265-0430 \* fax: 530-265-9349 webpage: www.nccn.net/landtrust

#### 2000 Board of Directors

#### **Officers**

Ron Mathis, President
John Taylor, Vice President
Elizabeth 'Betty' Fry, Vice
President
Jim Dodds, Treasurer
Beth Donnelly, Secretary

### **Board Members**

Geri Bergen Molly Callaham Paul Carlson Andy Cassano Greg DeYoung Elizabeth 'Betty' Fry Michael Good Lewis Gordon Larry MacMillen Carole Miller Bill Nickerl Bob Shaw Kerri Varian Timmer Becki Walker Mark Weyman David Wright, A.I.A.

### Cheryl L. Belcher

Executive Director

### Gilann Olsen Administrative Assistant

The Nevada County Land Trust promotes voluntary conservation of our natural, historical and agricultural resources through protection and enhancement of trails, parks and open space to provide a lasting community heritage.

### **LAND NEWS**

Published February, May, August and November Editor
Cheryl L. Belcher Layout/Design
Kerri Varian Timmer
Sierra Connections

### FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK...

I felt very good about being elected to the position of President of the Nevada County Land Trust Board of Directors. Then I looked around at all of the activities that are planned for this year, the challenges that we face and the great opportunities we have to make a difference. I assessed the quality of our Board of Directors, officers, staff and volunteers. I evaluated the strength added to the organization through the active role that our members play in helping to carry out our goals. I considered all of these things and started to feel even better about the year 2000.

There is a great deal of work to be done on projects that are ongoing, as well as planning and executing programs for land that recently came under Land Trust protection or will be added during this year. There is a significant workload associated with the Packard Foundation grant to fund the purchase of conservation easements along selected stream corridors in southwestern Nevada County. The value of preserving these stream corridors and other land under protection by the Land Trust can only truly be measured by future generations.

The challenges and opportunities are in front of us. The Nevada County Land Trust continues to gain strength through the commitment of our members, the image we have worked to build in the community, and the alliances with other conservation organizations that have joined us on a number of significant projects. We look back at 1999 with a sense of accomplishment and forward to 2000 with a sense of excitement.

Warm regards,

RonMathis

### 1999 NCLT ANNUAL REPORT

### RECORDED PROJECTS

- \$220,000 Packard Foundation grant for riparian corridor protection
- Bennett Street Grasslands conservation easement for State Parks
- Gift of 24-acre Adam Ryan Wildlife Preserve
- Narrow Gauge Trail easement
- Cascade Ditch Trail easement

|                              | 1998             | 1999              |
|------------------------------|------------------|-------------------|
| INCOME&GRANTS                |                  |                   |
| Membership (510 at year-end) | \$ 24,000        | \$ 36,000         |
| Donations                    | \$ 14,000        | \$ 5,000          |
| Fundraisers                  | \$ 13,000        | \$ 21,000         |
| Grants                       | \$ <u>56,000</u> | \$ <u>305,000</u> |
| TOTAL                        | \$107,000        | \$367,000         |
| EXPENDITURES                 | \$ 97,000        | \$ 88,000         |
| YR-END OPERATING<br>CAPITAL  | \$29,000         | \$ 42,000         |
| ENDOWMENT FUND               | \$ 7,000*        | \$ 43,000**       |
| OTHER TRUST BALANCES         | \$96,000         | \$ 96,000         |

\* Gift of \$5,000 from the Estate of Anita Zwingman in 1998 \*\* Gift of \$25,000 Microsoft stock from Virginia McCherry in 1999

### **NCLTMEMBERS**

We couldn't do it without our members. Our thanks to the following people who make our work possible:

Alta Brewer and Alan

Thiesen
David Brewer
Joe and Michelle Britton

A.G. Edwards A.G. Edwards
American Support Foundation,
Inc.
B & C True Value Home Center Broad Street Books The Brass Shop Chicago Park Garden Club Coldwell Banker Grass Roots Realty Colfax Hwy Association Discovery Garden Encompass Eskaton Falcon Financial, Inc. Good and Company Realty Haldane Computers, Inc J C Penney Jim Keil Cheverolet Maier Manufacturing, Inc. MarketPro Moore's Cafe Mystic Order of Anomalies Nevada City Engineering Oasis Pool Service & Repair Outside Inn Phillips School of Massage Rural Quality Coalition Seat of the Pants Productions Sierra Cinemas Sierra Connections Sierra Foothills Construction Co. Spiller-McProud Sylvester Engineering Tour of NC Bicycle Shop - BONC Ol Medical V'Tae Parfum & Body Care Wood Ventures, Inc. Wright Built Sierra Motor Sports

Arnold and Ruth Adicoff Rick and Linda Aeschliman Mark Agness Kim Alan and Roberta Proctor Carl and Stephanie Alelyunas Ellen Alexander Frances Allen Becky Anderson Gery and Pam Anderson Cathy Anderson-Myers Vicki Anthony Hal Apperson Ann Armstrong Charlie Aron and Al Devico Fred and Barbara Ash Alan and Marlene Aspev Pam and Harry Auld Walter Bailey Kathie Bain and Andy Norrell Mitchell Bain William and Margaret Baker David F Bard Bill and Ilse Barnhart Barbara Barr Ben Barretta Art and Anne Barta Rich Bartke Sumner and Barbara Bartlett Robert and Dawn Bateman Steven and Carolyn Battaini Dave and Susie Bavo Claire and Marion Becker Edward Beedy and Susan Sanders David and Louise Beesley Stacy Beilman Cheryl Belcher Jeffry Bell Geri Vanderveer Bergen Andy and Sheri Bernadett Jerry Berry Bruce and Jane Bielefelt Sharlane Blaise Judy Blaylock Phyllis Boardman Mike and Marilyn Bodourian Ray and Flizabeth Boedecker Joseph and Sharon Boivin Curtis Bok and Sharon Bailey Marcus Bole Eilene Boothby Dale Bostrom Peggy Bradbury Jim and Viki Brake Julie Bramkamp Michael and Joyce Brenner

Charles and Mary Brock Carol Brodsky Julie Brooks Warren Brooks and Kit Chestnut Syd Brown Aida Brownell Ken Buchanan and Marv McClain Mr. William Budge Shura Bugreeff Robert and Patricia Burnard Frances Burton Richard Burton Cooley and Suzanne Butler Everett and Marilyn Butts William Cain Peter and Molly Callaham Desh and Nancy Cameron Donald and Karna Campbell Hugh and Patricia Campbell Stuart and Paula Campbell William Campbell Amigo Cantisano Bill Carey Paul and Linda Carlson Ken and Diana Carolan Carole and Dick Carson Dave and Donna Carter Noel Carter William and Katie Carter Julie Carville

John and Claire Casey Kevin and Sara Casev Mark and Kirsten Casey Andrew Cassano Sally Cates Russell Chamberlin Dr. & Mrs. James Chargin Frank and Karen Chizek John and Maybelle Church Tony and Susan Clarabut Jack Clark

Dave and Jean Cleaves Bob and Pat Coblei John Cobourn Dave Coffman Lori Coluccio Pamela Comstock William and Susan Copeland Karen Cox and Kathleen Kershaw Maxine Cozby Danine Cozzens Jim Cranmer Pete and Ebeth Crosby Thomas and Eleanor Crosswhite Marion Culhane Forrest and Barbara Cureton John and Merry Daly Lynton John Daniel Rudy Darling
Clark Davenport Carolyn Davis Barbara L Davis Sandy Davison and William Wilson Charles and Laurie Dayton Ken and Karen De Hart Charles De Woody Virginia Dearing James Delwiche Gayle and Dave Denney Joan Denzler Pat Devereux Greg and Barbara DeYoung Gregory and Katherine Diaz Richard and Shirley DicKard Dick Dissell and James Gallons Jim and Polly Dodds Margie Dolezal Nancy Donahue Lin Donald Rowena Donaldson Beth Donnelly Frank and Jan Doting Georgia Dow and Marilyn Nyborg Sean Dowling Robert Downs Richard L. Drace

Mary L. Dreifuss Mike Drummond Lauren D. Drutz Tim Duane Laura Duncan and Peter Bridges Ronald Dundas Kathy Dupler-King Mike Eaton Allan Eberhart and Alison Sweetser Judy Ebner Troy and Sandra Edwards Ersel and Claudia Edwards Pat and Mike Edwards Charles H. Edwards III Jay Egan Dolores Eldridge Donald and Lee Elgin Will and Marie Ellerby Richard and Marcia Ellers Sarah and Pat Ellis Gerald and Charmaine Emerald Ray and Mary Enneking Denise Epes Robert Erickson William and Marion Ghidotti Foundation Donald and Sharon Fairclough Marcia Farrell Dennis and Leslie Fellner Michael Ferguson Thomas Ferrer Harvey and Barbara Fischer Frederick Fisher Jordan Fisher-Smith Gwen Fissel Maxine Fletcher Shirley Fletcher Robert D. Folendorf Frances and Donna Foote Mark and Fran Foster Jack Foster Jack Foster
Greg T. and Debbie J Francis
Hon. Frank and Fran Francis Adrienne Franklin Kathryn Franklin Brent and Julie Fraser Chuck and Marianne Frevele Dr & Mrs William F. Fry Jr Curt Gage Alan and Ann Gaines Desmond Gallagher Kent Gallagher Marian Gallaher Evelyn Gardiner Lowell and Colette Garrison Jack Genovese Michael and Barbara Getz Ruth Ghio Carol Gicker Mary Ann Gieszelmann Joan Girdler Bob and Joyce Goar Michael Good Muriel Goodfield Brad and Bonnie Goodnight Lewis Gordon and Rebecca Forbes Dave and Sarah Gordon Ron and Jennifer Gould Edeltrud Gower
Peter and Susan Graf
Ross and Maiya Gralia
Peggy and Joel Granados Anna Greco Arthur and Rosalind Green Jennifer Greenfield William and Joyce Haire Jennifer Hale Clyde Hall Terry Hall Ida Halling Rusty and Linda Hamer Patricia Hamilton Reed Hamilton Sandra Hammond Elizabeth Hammond and Randall Strossen Diane Hancock John and Diana Hancock Doris and Robert Hannan Ed and Linda Hansen Marcella Hardt Ken and Mary Harrison Jeff and Michele Harter Otto Haueisen Linda Hawthorne Marlene and Steve Hayes John Hazelwood Dorothy Hedman Alfred and Ruth Heller Madelyn Helling Bob and Judi Helm Alan Hess Brian Heyman William and Nancy Hill Fred Hillerman Fred Hillerman Terry and Kathy Hillis Bob and Ginny Hilsman Ralph and Dorothy Hitchcock

Walter and Patricia Holtan Carlton Honebein Charley and Lisa Hooper Cathy and Mike Hooper Kate Horton Jim and Florence Hosbein Barry and Bonnie Howard Richard Howell Gerald Hoyt Sid and Doni Hubbard Ray Hubbell Lee Hudson Randy and Ellen Huebner Joan Huff Gordon and Susan Hughes Therese Hukill-DeRock Jim Humphries Steve and Terry Hunt Jim Hurley Jeanne Ingram Christine Irving Sieglinde S Isham Bruce Ivy Pete Jeffalone Merle and Mickey Jernigan Lorraine Jewett-Burdick A Dale Johnson Belden and Yashi Amita Gail Johnson Mark A. Johnson Rey Johnson Kathleen D Jones Paul Jorgensen Wallace and Carol Judd Rick and Elizabeth Kalb Thomas and Dorothy Kane Grace Karpa Richard Katz and Patricia Herb Keyser and Gwen Gordon Gayle King Dean Kirkham Steve and Lisa Kirshbaum Patsy Kitchens Andrew and Katherine Kneier Cheri Knoll Ginger Konvalin Walter C Kopecky Sharon Korne Theodore Krein Mary Anne Kreshka Marilyn Kriegel Ken and Chris Krugler John W Lace Robert and Joan Lancaster Dr. Dennis Lance George F Landsburg Dr. John Lanterman Solveig Lardner Peter and Tracy Larson Jerry and Yvonne Leever Antoinette Lenahan Len Leuenberger Susan Levitz Brent Lickiss and Susan Waldron Elaine Lieske Nancy Lindgren Alice Litton
Dennis and Jan Loggins
Mary and Michael Long Sue Longan Lucille Lovestedt Tina Ludutsky-Taylor Edith Lufkin Del Lunde Barbara Lyss Hank and Wellsie Mack Larry and Marge MacMillen Karen Macy Robin Mallgren and Janaia Donaldson Mike and Kathy Mann Paul and Kelly Manuel Carl and Linda Marschall Nielson Marshall Yvonne Massey Ronald and Beverly Mathis Francine Matteson Terry and Liz McAteer Bill McBenge Virginia McCherry Sandra McComb Robert and Sharron McConnell Doug McCreary Noelle McCurley Patsy and Wes McDaniel Margaret McDermott Bruce and Helen McDonald Marty McGaha
David McKay and Suzanne Koliche Joyce McKay David and Jean McKeen Jim and Susan McKenzie Richard and June McKenzie Rick and Marylou McKenzie Ronald McKirdy Mike McManus Josephine McProud

Jack Meier Kay Mendelsohn and Stephanie Lightner Dennis and Laurell Meredith George and Virginia Merrill Gene Meseck Sharon Mevel Brad and Margie Miller Carole Miller Mr. & Mrs. Cam Miller Phyllis Miller Steven Miller Marya Miller Kay Millspaugh Ron and Jane Milner Roger and Barbara Minor Richard Montague James Moore Robert and Lily Marie Mora Russell and Pamela Morgan Norma Morrow Sue and Jason Muir Mulder-Murrell Family Caitlin Mullins Best Friends Animal Clinic Ken and Akiko Myers Elizabeth S. Neill Tom Newmark Drs William and Christine Newsom Judy Nichols Richard Nickel William Nickerl Steve Nicola and Susan Murphy Carol Nimick David Nimick Nancy Nonnenkamp Susan Norrell Shelley North-Gerson Diane and Ben Nowland David and Barba Nurse Mr. & Mrs. O' Hagan Tim O'Brien Lloyd Oakes Vinnie Oakes Edna Ohnstad Dolly and Ray Oliver Randy Oliver and Lynn Campbell Sunday Oliver John D. Olmsted James and Joanne Olsen Tim Omarzu Stephen ONeill Andy and Mary Owens Wayne Padden David Painter Dave and Linda Palley Meg K. Palley Vincent E Palomba Clyde Palser Papola Enterprises, Inc. Cynthia Park David Parker Bob and Ann Pauls Brian Peasley and Sally Lehmer Jean Peck
Paul Perry
Mr. John Petersen Pete and Midge Pettler Mercedes Petty Francisco Pinneli Henry Pitts Alan Pomatto Leal and Lloyd Portis Linda Post Chris Postlewaite and Susan Julie Poulton Jerry and Bea Pressler Nancy Pringle William Prucha Elaine Quinlan James T Ralph Virginia Rassuchine Igor Raven and Beryl Moody Jerry Raymond Brian and Maryann Rea Robert Reeves Keith and Shirley Reid Robert M Reid Kelly Reis Bruce and Caryn Renfrew Tony Reyna Susan Reynolds June Rice Ralph and Sue Richards John and Joan Richter Jim Ricker Donald B Ricketts Bill and Beverly Riddle
Donald and Barbara Rivenes Jimmy Roberts Lowell and Diane Robertson Mildred Rosenstiel Paul and Donna Russell Jerry and Emi Sakai Keith and Nancy Sauers Sharon Saunders Dr. R.W and Doris Schaffarzick

Art and Donna Meares

John Schroeder
Chuck Scimeca
Don and Bernell Scott
Richard E Sears
Clive S. Sewell
Robert and Linda Shaw
Joel Shawn and Dee Samuels
Sierra Church of Religious
Science
Paul and Hazel Shewell
Pete and Cindy Siegfried
Randy Silver
Edi Silverman
James Simons
Sarah Simpson
Carolyn Singer
Marianne Slade-Troutman
Gregory and Deborah Smith

Mark Smith Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Smith Stephen and Kriseda Smith Ted Smith Tim Smith Timothy Smith Todd and Kevy Smith Philip Sneed Gary Snyder and Carole Koda Steve Solinsky Russell Spatz Jim Stagi Hank and Ginny Starr Orlo and Cathy Steele Russell and Ellen Steele Jan Stevens Sharon Stewart Morgan Stoltz Jim and Mary Stradinger Michael Straight Mark Strate and Julia Amaral Rosanne Stratigaks Tom and Annabel Straus Patricia Stroud Curt Sutliff Trieve and Barbara Tanner John V. and Betty L Taylor Linda Lee Taylor Donald Taylor and Stella Ling-Taylor James and Rita Tessmann Dale Teubert Brian Thiessen Richard and Theresa Thomas John Thomson
Paul and Millie Thorpe John & Kerri Timmer Ted and Francesca Toal Patrick Tobin Marilyn Tolen Russell Towle Edward and Mary Ann Townsend Anna and Bill Trabucco Judd and Grace Trotter Werner and Helga Ueberschaer Doug and Kirsten Valentine Bruce and Robin Van Zee Priscilla Vanderpas Colleen Vaughan Peter Van Zant Bruce and Robin Van Zee John and Judy Vander Veen Tom Van Wagner Jeff and Stephanie Wagner Susan Waid Anita Wald-Tuttle Barry Walker Becki Walker Maudie Walker Paul and Claudia Walker Walsh Appraisals David M. Walters Josephine Ward Robert and Lola Weaver Nancy Weber Lucille Webster Melanie K. Wellner Ann Marie Westling William and L Orene Wetherall Mark Weyman Deirdre Whitherow Paul and Pauline Whiting Cathy Whittlesey Kathleen Wilcox Jennifer Wilkerson Mahlon and Bobbi Wilkes Barbara J. Williams Kenneth and Elizabeth Williams Jackie Wilson Gregg Wiltshire Deirdre Witherow Sarah Woerner and Tony Saran woemer and Tony Norskog Jacky and Carl Wolff Anne Wright David and Cathy Wright Miriam and Al Wright Marilyn Yerkes

Greg Zallei

Hank Meals and Susan Lamela

Deanne Hoekstra

John and Catrinka Holland

### NCLT 2000-PROGRAMS, EVENTS & PROJECT WORK DAY CALENDAR

Treks Through Time 2000 -- March through October Go Take A Hike!

Join the Land Trust for some fun and frolic throughout the year. Meet the Board and learn more about specific projects at the Membership Luncheon in March; find an undiscovered part of our natural community by taking a "Trek Through Time" this spring or summer; make your observance of Earth Day more meaningful by joining us in one of many project work days scheduled during the month of April; sign your kids up for an outdoor education program at Burton Park; or just stop by and say "hi" at the County Fair.

Whatever you choose, we look forward to seeing you "out and about" this year.

#### **MARCH**

3/23 Annual Membership Luncheon at Miners Foundry in Nevada City, 11:00 am - 1:30 pm

#### APRIL

4/1 Litton Trail Work Day #1, 9 am - 1 pm [Rain date: May 6]

4/8 Mathis Pond Work Day, 9 am - 1 pm

4/22- Narrow Gauge Trail Work Days, 9 am - 1 pm each day 4/23

4/29 Dead Man's Flat Clean-up with BLM, 8:30 am - 12:30 pm

### MAY

5/20 Becker Ranch Barndance & BBQ, 6:30 pm - 11 pm

5/27 Litton Trail Work Day #2, 9 am - 1 pm [Rain date: June 3]

#### **JUNE**

6/3 Burton Park Work Day & Neighbor Orientation, 9 am - 1 pm

6/19- Children's Education Program at Burton Park, 8:30 am - 12:30 pm

6/24 NCLT Members' Special Tour of Projects #1

### **JULY**

7/29 NCLT Members' Special Tour of Projects #2

### **AUGUST**

8/9- Nevada County Fair -- stop by to visit our booth next to KNCO 8/13

#### **SEPTEMBER**

9/30 Burton Park Work Day, 9 am - 1 pm -- pond cleanout and trails

### EXECUTIVE NOTES by Cheryl Belcher

Thank you to all who donated an extra year-end gift or became a member during our annual solicitation campaign. To keep our Land Trust in business, and to support our ever-increasing project load, we need to continually work to expand our membership base. Membership support pays the bills!

By reaching out to newcomers in the community, we were able to present our case that our work helps to keep the area looking beautiful -- one of the important reasons people choose to live here. These additional gifts are very important to us. While we may be able to secure funding for our conservation and trails projects, there is little or no administrative funding associated with many of these grants.

Thanks for giving us a future!

## BECKER RANCH BARNDANCE AND BBQ

Here is your chance to see the beautiful Becker Horse Ranch up close and personal and have an entertaining everning -- while supporting your favorite (we hope!) Land Trust. Attend the Becker Ranch Barndance and BBQ!

Thanks to the generosity and support of Dr. Jerry Becker and his family, we will hold our first-ever BIG Fundraising Event on his ranch on Saturday, May 20.

Have no fear about the weather, as we will dance and dine under the largest covered arena in the area.

This is just a teaser -- more details will follow. Mark your calendars now and get a group of friends to come. All proceeds benefit the NCLT.

### LAND TRUST WISH LIST

- large locking outdoor metal or vinyl cabinet to store trail tools;
- a carpenter to build a map box for the office;
- 2,000 more acres under protective conservation easement (it never hurts to ask...).

### **GRANTSINFO**

Many thanks to the Board of Directors of the **William and Marian Ghidotti Foundation** for their wonderful grant of \$5,000.

The **Packard Grant** Committee reports fine progress on our riparian corridor protection program. NCCA members Carolyn Chainey Davis, Mark Chainey and Jerry Foote have joined Cheryl Belcher to steer this important program. We are in the process of contacting landowners with property along Dry Creek and Clear Creek about possible protection.

### WELCOME NEW BOARD MEMBERS

The Land Trust welcomes two new Board members: **Becki Walker** and **Lewis Gordon**.

Becki has already put her extensive business systems and marketing expertise to use in upgrading the Land Trust's computers and materials development.

Lewis is a former chair and founder of the Anchorage Alaska Land Trust, and has taught advanced real estate classes on conservation easements and other tools.

We are very pleased Becki and Lewis are willing to share their considerable talents with us!

### TRUST-WORTHY NEWS

### ROUND MOUNTAIN PLANNING GROUP - A PROJECT OF NCLT

Members of the Round Mountain Planning Group (RMPG) and the Land Trust have finalized a memorandum of understanding (MOU) with the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) to create a collaborative management plan for approximately 1,800 acres of public land in a portion of the South Yuba River watershed. Throughout this process, the support and cooperation of BLM representative John Scull has been just short of amazing!



### LAND TRUST IS GRANTED ANOTHER TRAIL EASEMENT ON CASCADE DITCH

Barry and Bonnie Howard have granted the Land Trust a trail easement approximately 1,400 feet long next to the Cascade Ditch. Adjacent to the Woodpecker Wildlife Preserve, their parcel is heavily wooded and very picturesque. We appreciate the Howards' generosity and community spirit. It is a great trail.



### **NEW FACES**

Chris Krugler has joined our Marketing Committee to help with Treks and Events marketing. Chris and her family recently moved to Nevada County from the Bay Area. For starters, Chris has given the Treks brochure a new look and new logo. If you haven't received a Treks brochure yet, call the Land Trust office to request one..

Long-time Board member Bob Shaw is our new Litton Trail Project Manager. This is an involved project with ongoing maintenance, construction and expansion work planned for 2000. If you'd like to give Bob a hand, please call the Land Trust office and get your name on the volunteer list for work days or other assistance. Bob can use all the help he can get!

### "LEAVE A LEGACY" OVERVIEW

Cheryl Belcher, NCLT executive director, and Pamela Comstock, executive director of the Hospital Foundation, presented "Leave A Legacy -- An Overview" on February 10, 2000, as part of the Leave A Legacy program's ongoing planned giving educational efforts. As a result of the program, a growing number of non-profit staff and Board members are becoming aware of planned giving as a tool for continued financial strength.



### NCLT JOINING THE YUBA WATERSHED COUNCIL

Thanks to the interest of Board member John Taylor, the Land Trust is joining the new **Yuba Watershed Council**. The Council is a community forum of stakeholders which is taking the initiative to: a.) better appreciate the complex watershed relationships in the Yuba River watershed and its environs; b.) protect, restore and enhance watershed resources where needed; and c.) maintain a sustainable watershed resource base for future generations.

In addressing social, economic and environmental concerns in the watershed, Council members cooperate and coordinate with one another, while respecting the mission, roles and rights of each entity.

### TREKS THROUGH TIME UPDATE

by Gilann Olsen, Treks Through Time Coordinator

You know a trek is a success when the participants start singing "Row, Row, Row Your Boat...". 24 intrepid paddlers enjoyed the amazing wildlife and calm blue waters of the Cosumnes River on this very popular trek. To sign up for this or other treks in 2000, call the Land Trust Treks Hotline at 265-6609 or visit our website at:www.nccn.net/landtrust.

### TREKS THROUGH TIME UPDATE

How do you like our new look? Chris Krugler, a member of our Marketing Committee, has given the treks brochure a makeover. Because of its great success, we felt the program deserved a logo of its own. We think Chris came up with a fantastic look!

### INTRODUCING OUR MID-WEEK SERIES

We have been receiving requests for mid-week treks. Ask and ye shall receive! Bill Nickerl, an avid hiker and long-time Land Trust board member, will be leading a series of hikes on Wednesdays at 9:30am. The first series is called *South Yuba: A Journey to the Headwaters*. The second is called *Lakes Loops*, which takes place in the Grouse Ridge area. Perk up your week with these fun and informative hikes.

### Thank You!

A big *Thank You* goes out to those who volunteered their time and shared their expertise over the past four months. And also to those who have made a special contribution to the Land Trust.

Marlene Hayes Ellen Huebner Becki Walker Chris & Ken Krugler Barbara Barr Susan Kane The Friendship Club Marcia Webster-Farrell Joan Girdler Barbara Tanner Jerry Foote Mark Chainey Carolyn Chainey-Davis Marya Miller Lee Pemberton John Timmer Mr. and Mrs. Barry Howard Robin Mallgren Greg Francis

Special thanks, too, to our wonderful Treks leaders!



### YEAR-END GIFTS

cont'd from p. 1

Land Trust and has lent his surveying and other lands-based expertise to our projects for many years. Steve is a past president and long-time supporter of the Land Trust. And Ed owns the accountancy firm of McSweeney and Associates and has been an active supproter of numerous community projects over the years.

The parcel they have donated overlooks Nevada City and will remain as a wildlife preserve forever.

This same group of men also donated a trail easement along the Cascade Ditch last year. Their generosity is truly appreciated!

Within the next year, we will conduct a biological inventory of the Preserve. Once completed, we will use the information from the inventory to develop a Preserve management plan. Until all this work has been accomplished, there will be no public access to the area, except on the trail easement.

If any of our readers would like to assist on the committee overseeing the inventory and plan, please call the Land Trust office at 530-265-0430. We would welcome your help!

### WHAT'S NEW IN CHARITABLE TAX PLANNING?

By Jennifer L. Wilkerson, Attorney

Last year's attempt in Congress to repeal the Estate Tax was unsuccessful, but the issue remains a priority on the Republican platform. If passed, this could drastically reduce charitable gifts which are frequently used to reduce or eliminate estate taxes.

Another proposal gaining momentum would eliminate the income tax payable when a donor withdraws funds from an IRA or qualified plan to make charitable gifts.

Under current law, taxpayers who wish to make gifts of IRA assets to charity must first pay income taxes on the withdrawal, then claim a charitable deduction to offset the income tax. However, the amount of the charitable deduction is limited to 50% of adjusted gross income, so there may still be income tax triggered by a charitable donation from an IRA.

The proposed new law would eliminate income tax on lifetime charitable gifts made directly from IRAs.

Naming a favorite charity as a beneficiary to receive IRA or qualified plan funds at death is another way to save both income taxes and estate taxes. This may, however, increase the minimum IRA distributions the owner is required to take during lifetime beginning at age 70.

Charitable Remainder Trusts and Charitable Gift Annuities are useful techniques to provide income to the donors from property or stocks which would trigger large capital gains if sold. Charities are tax-exempt and do not pay capital gains tax on such a sale. They then invest the proceeds for long-term payout to the donors.

The IRS continues to look closely at abusive techniques, such as "Charitable Split-Dollar Insurance" arrangements. New legislation in 1999 now denies any charitable deduction for gifts to charitable organizations which, in turn, purchase life insurance benefitting the donors.

Congress has again expanded lands qualifying for Conservation Easements. Land owners willing to restrict subdivision and future development are rewarded with tax deductions for the profit they would otherwise reap if they sold their land to a developer.

In summary, there are many provisions of the tax law which encourage charitable giving with legitimate, immediate income tax savings. Charitable bequests made in a Will or Trust are a dollar-for-dollar deduction against future estate taxes owing at death.

The true reward is supporting what we believe in, be it open space, habitat preservation, the arts, or helping others in need.

The added tax savings allows the donor to receive a personal benefit as well. Taking advantage of the personal tax benefits available through charitable giving is thus a resourceful way to encourage social policies which benefit the entire community.

Woodpecker Wildlife Reserve



Nevada County Land Trust 418 Broad Street PO Box 2088 Nevada City, CA 95959

### RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage PAID Permit No. 49 Nevada City CA

### YOUR DONATION TO THE LAND TRUST GIVES US A FUTURE.

The Nevada County Land Trust is a non-political, not-for-profit organization dedicated to voluntary conservation of our natural, historical and agricultural resources through protection and enhancement of trails, parks and open space to provide a lasting community heritage.

We do a lot with a little -- thanks to the support of the community and our volunteers, we provide:

Trails \* Guided history and nature Treks Through Time \* Parks \* Protected agricultural lands \* Open Space

Please invest in the future of our county by making a special year-end gift to the Land Trust.

We can't do it without you!

YES! I have enclosed a special gift to the Land Trust in the amount of \$ \_\_\_\_\_\_. Put it to good use!

Name \_\_\_\_\_\_ Phone \_\_\_\_\_\_

Address \_\_\_\_\_\_ State \_\_\_\_\_ Zip \_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Contributions are tax-deductible to the full extent provided by law.

### Thank you for your support!

Nevada County Land Trust \* PO Box 2088 \* Nevada City, CA 95959 \* (530) 265-0430